
Hello Soccer Parents, 
  
Looking forward to seeing all of you April 13th out at the Wienen Park Soccer fields. 
  
Here again are the time slots: 
9:00 - 9:45am Prek-K (all games on lower field) 
10:00 - 10:45am 1st/2nd Grade (all games on lower field) 
10:00 - 11:00am 3rd/4th Grade (all games on upper field) 
11:15 - 12:15  5th-8th Grade (depends on numbers) 
Any cancellations this season will be sent via text and we’ll try to get those out Friday 
night.  There’s always the possibility of a Saturday morning cancellation, but will try to 
be as proactive as possible. 
  
Our PreK through 2nd graders will receive their shirts that first Saturday and we’ll be 
handing those out by the shed.  If you miss the first week, we’ll have it available for you 
on your first week. 
  
Thank you to those parents who’ve said yes to coaching/assisting.  When you get there, 
we’ll give you a whistle and assign you a field.  We’ll also have Coach Rijpma’s high 
school players volunteering, but depending on the numbers and fields with games, we 
might still need some assistance.  In order to keep the games running smoothly, limiting 
numbers per field, and providing the best outcomes for the kids, we’ll need at minimum 
1 assistant/volunteer per game.  If there’s a need and you’re able to help on a given 
week, please step up.  Otherwise, we’ll have overcrowded games, kids sitting/rotating or 
unsupervised fields.  The hope is we’re covered each week, but something to be aware 
of. 
  
Fields will be setup when you arrive, so make your way towards them and you child will 
be assigned to a field.  Kind of like a first come first serve, so once a field is full, we’ll 
start filling up the next field.  We may even move kids from field to field to even out 
numbers and game play. 
  
Our goal is to get these kids outside running around, having some fun with friends, and 
learning a bit of soccer!!!!! 
  
John D. Rosenthal  
 


